

St Charles' Catholic Primary School Newsletter



"Love, learn and grow together"

Headteacher Mrs Rebecca Dean

2nd December 2022

Christmas Fayre

It was wonderful seeing the hall busy with our families as they went around the many stalls and crafts. Our special guest, was of course, *Father Christmas* who was delighted to see so many well behaved children.

We are thrilled to announce that we have raised nearly £1,000. This is an amazing amount - Thank you!

Of course an event like this takes lots of planning and organising, thank you to all our helpers and staff.

A special shout out to Mrs Ward and Miss Everett who were instrumental in the success of the fayre.

We will continue to sell raffle tickets for our Grand raffle, with lots of lovely prizes. Tickets can be purchased at the end of the school day or with your child - please put money in an envelope with your child's name and class, they will be collected during morning registration by their class teacher.

EYFS Phonics Stay & Play

Two weeks ago, parents and carers of children in *Nursery and Reception* and were invited into school to learn more about our phonics programme Read Write Inc. The parents enjoyed the different activities we use to help the children with early reading. We received really positive feedback and are planning more Stay and Play sessions soon.





Congratulations to Year 3 for being our best attenders this week.

Time Keeping

We have noticed over the last couple of weeks that timekeeping is becoming an issue. The gates close at 8.55am and lessons start promptly after the register. Daily phonics and rapid reasoning is taught at this time and is a vital start to the school day. Coming in late in the morning has a big impact on your child's day.

5 minutes later per day for the school year equates to over 15 hours of lost learning!

Class	Attendance & Punctuality for this week
WHOLE	92.41%
SCHOOL	34 Lates
Reception	90.00%
	2 Lates
Year 1	91.00%
	8 Lates
Year 2	92.67%
	2 Late
Year 3	95.00%
	9 Lates
Year 4	91.67%
	5 Lates
Year 5	91.11%
	3 Lates
Year 6	91.60%
	5 Lates



The RAISE Team and members of the
Liverpool CAMHS Partnership deliver an
ongoing programme of training
opportunities. Underpinned by
therapeutic models, Liverpool CAMHS
training is designed to educate and
empower parents and carers as we
strive to improve the knowledge and
understanding of mental health among
children and young people.

https://www.liverpoolcamhs.com/ professionals/training/ Bite-size sessions coming up in December, delivered via Zoom unless otherwise stated

Safety Planning - 29/11/2022 9:30 am - 12:30 pm, Location: Merseyside Youth Association. 65-67 Hanover Street Liverpool. <u>Book here</u>

Behaviour as Communication - 30/11/2022 4:00 pm - 5:00 pm Book here

 $\textbf{Managing Child Worry} - 01/12/2022 \ 4:00 \ pm - 5:00 \ pm \ \underline{Book \ here}$

Grief and Loss - 05/12/2022 9:30 am - 10:30 am Book here

Resilience - 05/12/2022 11:00 am - 12:00 pm Book here

Suicide Awareness – 05/12/2022 1:00 pm - 2:00 pm <u>Book here</u>

An Introduction to Psychosis - 05/12/2022 2:00 pm - 3:00 pm Book here

An Introduction to Attachment - 05/12/2022 4:00 pm - 5:00 pm Book here Social media and mental health - 06/12/2022 10:00 am - 11:00 am Book

Worries of the World - 07/12/2022 10:00 am - 11:00 am Book here

Self-harm - 08/12/2022 10:00 am - 10:45 am Book here

Eating Disorders - 08/12/2022 4:00 pm - 4:45 pm Book here

Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACEs) and Trauma - 12/12/2022 9:30 am - 4:30 pm

Location: Merseyside Youth Association Ltd, 65-67 Hanover Street, Liverpool Book here

Managing Challenging Conversations - 12/12/2022 10:00 am - 11:00 am Book here

Understanding the needs of Young Carers presented by Barnardo's Action with Young Carers Liverpool & RAISE Team 13/12/2022 4:00 pm - 5:30 pm Book here

Managing Child Worry - 15/12/2022 10:00 am - 11:00 am Book here Embracing uncertainty - 15/12/2022 4:00 pm - 5:00 pm Book here

Scarlet Fever

This week we received a letter from Public Health England updating school with information that the number of cases of Scarlet Fever had increased. Whilst we have **NOT** had any cases in school, we would like you to be aware of the symptoms.

Scarlet fever is a common childhood infection caused by Streptococcus pyogenes, or group A streptococcus (GAS). The early symptoms of scarlet fever include sore throat, headache, fever, nausea and vomiting. After 12 to 48 hours the characteristic red, pinhead rash develops, typically first appearing on the chest and stomach, then rapidly spreading to other parts of the body, and giving the skin a sandpaper-like texture. The scarlet rash may be harder to spot on darker skin, although the 'sandpaper' feel should be present. Patients typically have flushed cheeks and pallor around the mouth. This may be accompanied by a 'strawberry tongue'. As the child improves peeling of the skin can occur.

Children and adults with suspected scarlet fever should not attend nursery/school/ work until 24 hours after starting appropriate antibiotic treatment. Whilst scarlet fever is circulating it is important that any children and adults with chickenpox do stay off school or nursery until all their blisters have dried over, which is usually 5 days after they first appeared



Please be aware we do have children and staff in school who are medically vulnerable.

Please inform school if you suspect Scarlett Fever.

Park Responsibly!

Yet again I have witnessed parents driving at speed onto the pavement close to the school gates. Pedestrians have right of way on public paths.

If you are dropping off your child in the morning please be aware of other children coming into school.

SLOW DOWN and THINK before you PARK!

We will reporting any further incidents straight to the police.



Pupil of the Week

We are extremely proud of all our children, however the staff are tasked with choosing just one child each work who has stood out amongst the others to receive a special award.

Class	Pupil of the Week
	2nd December 2022
Nursery	Hughie
Reception	Nathan
Year 1	Alex
Year 2	Darcie T
Year 3	
Year 4	Noah
Year 5	Charlie
Year 6	Archie



Monday 12th December Year 5 Class Assembly 9.10am (Parents Welcome)

Wednesday 14th December EYFS Nativity 9.30am School Hall

Thursday 15th December Key Stage 1 Nativity 9.30am School Hall

Tuesday 20th December Christmas Dinner Day - children wear Christmas jumpers

Wednesday 21st December Christmas Parties

Wednesday 21st December School Closes for Christmas—normal time

Look out for updates on our school website <u>stcharlescatholicprimary.com</u> or follow us on Twitter <u>@CharlesPrimary</u>

Pupil of the Week

We are extremely proud of all our children, however the staff are tasked with choosing just one child each work who has stood out amongst the others to receive a special award.

Well done to all our winners.

Class	Pupil of the Week
	18th November 2022
Nursery	Alfie M
Reception	Marni
Year 1	
Year 2	Tyler
Year 3	
Year 4	Milika
Year 5	Rico
Year 6	Joseph FH

Pupil of the Week

We are extremely proud of all our children, however the staff are tasked with choosing just one child each work who has stood out amongst the others to receive a special award.

Well done to all our winners.

Class	Pupil of the Week
	25th November 2022
Nursery	Ceceila
Reception	Owen
Year 1	
Year 2	Annie
Year 3	
Year 4	
Year 5	Daniel
Year 6	

Safer Internet Use



It's getting Christmassy

Children in EYFS and Key Stage 1 have been busy getting ready for their Christmas Performances and are looking forward to being on stage.

EYFS (Nursery & Reception) Wednesday 14th December - 9.30am

Key Stage 1 (Year 1 & Year 2) Thursday 15th December - 9.30am